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Aerial photography helps pinpoint ancient battle sites

Aerial photography from Getmapping is helping in the analysis of the area in and around Sutton Cheney in Leicestershire, the supposed site for the Battle of Bosworth Field.   This was the final battle of the Wars of the Roses between Richard III and Henry Tudor fought in 1485. Although the battle is well chronicled the actual battle site remains elusive and has been the subject of much debate in recent years. Purchased by the Property Department of Leicestershire County Council, the digital aerial photography is being analysed at the Battle of Bosworth Field Visitor Centre, which attracts over 170,000 visitors per year.

Already the new photography is a useful tool in continued detective work being managed by the visitor centre, as Countryside Ranger Richard Mackinder explains. “With the new photography we have divided up our studies into over 300 areas within the localised field system. Using this we can manage field walking and with our handheld GPS devices locate any finds such as pottery, buckles or arrowheads very accurately. Although we have previously used aerial photography, the change in crop patterns has revealed soil discolouration that was previously unseen. This is often a good indication of walls, ditches and other man made features. Although we have only just received the imagery, we think that we may have traced part of an old Roman road which may help identify the route that of one of the armies took to reach the battlefield”

Aerial photography has been used for archaeological purposes for many years but the advent of digital imagery and new viewing tools has opened up many new possibilities.  Leicestershire’s aerial photography is viewed in Getmapping’s standalone viewer, which allows easy viewing on a PC and has already led to other uses. By using the built in measuring facility it is now possible to devise new path layouts and calculate the materials required. It is also under consideration for use in other Leicestershire Country Parks for a variety of management tasks including habitat monitoring and analysis.
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Many local authorities are now using Getmapping digital aerial photography for a wide variety of uses. The imagery can be supplied in several ways including CD, DVD or tape cassette. This may then be viewed in a standalone viewer or using the Local Authority GIS and viewed in conjunction with Ordnance Survey Digital mapping.  Much of the imagery is supplied under Getmapping’s DNI (Digital National Imagery) initiative. DNI gives public sector organisations localised access to the Millennium Map, Getmapping’s complete aerial dataset of the UK, together with historic layers and updates, under a special annual licensing agreement.  Licensors automatically become members of the independent DNI User Association, which provides training and a limited annual re-fly programme for full members. 
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Getmapping plc was established in 1998 with the specific aim of producing the first ever complete and continuous seamless aerial photographic image of the United Kingdom - The Millennium Map(.  The aerial photography is available digitally for delivery over the Internet and for incorporation in geographic mapping systems.  The imagery has been applied to many professional and consumer applications, including map updating, environmental analysis, regional planning and even a range of coffee table books.  Getmapping is headquartered in Hartley Wintney, Hampshire. 
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